
  
 

 
MGO:amm\S:\JOL\3800--3899\3894\038\Construction\Pay Requests\Pay Apps\19\To Op\0. Crest Hill Payment Recommendation to Owner.docx 

February 19, 2024 
 
 
Mr. Mike Eulitz, Interim Public Works Director 
City of Crest Hill 
20600 City Center Boulevard 
Crest Hill, IL 60403 
 
Re: East Water Reclamation Facility Phosphorus Removal Upgrades 
 City of Crest Hill, Illinois (City) 
 
Dear Mr. Eulitz: 
 
Enclosed is Pay Application No. 19, along with a Certified Payroll for the City’s East Water Reclamation 
Facility Phosphorus Removal Upgrades project. A summary of the Contract status is shown on the 
enclosed Application for Payment. 
 
Williams Brothers Construction, Inc. (Contractor) is requesting a total of $30,338.48 for the work 
performed between January 1 through January 31, 2024. Please refer to its breakdowns of values in the 
enclosed pay application. This value includes material and equipment storage, general overhead and 
profit, and continuing construction of the project elements. Strand Associates, Inc.® has reviewed the 
pay application submitted by Contractor and recommends the Application for Payment Requests in the 
amount of $30,338.48. 
 
The current total Contract amount is $4,949,558, including Change Order No. 1, which has been 
fully executed and approved by the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency. Total work completed 
through December 31, 2023, is $4,740,504.53. A total of $247,477.90 is being held in retainage, in 
accordance with the Contract Documents. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
STRAND ASSOCIATES, INC.® 

 
 
 
Michael G. Ott, P.E. 
 
Enclosures 












































